To the Senate Legal and Constitutional Legislation Committee

Re: Disability Discrimination Amendment Bill 2003

I wish to offer a very brief comment regarding this amendment and I wish to make it clear that I write as an individual and am not representing any other people or organisations. 

I have worked on and off in youth work and welfare for the last 25 years ranging from drop in centre work to being the Executive Director of the Youth Affairs Council of Tasmania and being a health / drug educator in the early years of the National Campaign Against Drug Abuse. It is sadly clear that the ‘war on drugs’ approach has failed us, as have legal sanctions to a large extent, especially once a person has become an habituated user.  It is also clear that people who manage to retain their place in ‘ordinary’ society through work, family and community have a much greater chance of surviving and finally beating their habit. Thus any act which further alienates and disempowers a person is clearly counterproductive, the more we can reframe the drug issue in terms of health and social consequences the more likely it is that the individual with a drug problem can find a way to reframe their understanding of their lives and gain control over their habit.

Finally there is the simple matter of the continued false division between illegal and legal drugs. Alcohol, tobacco and medications are in far wider use and constitute a much greater proportion of those who might be discriminated against if they are addicted to these substances, yet it is being suggested that we are to accept that this is a disability which should not be discriminated against but that an illegal substance addiction is a disability that it is legitimate to discriminate against? 

After the first world war there was a Vice President of The United States of America who never stopped using morphine even though he no longer suffered pain (sorry my memory fails me and I can’t remember his name) the point being that addiction untreated is not necessarily a barrier to successful work, the number of cocaine habitués on our money trading floors and else where in high payed positions being a case in point. Please do not support an ethically flawed amendment that is unwieldy and counterproductive.

Yours with respect 
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